
22/3/24                             FRIDAY NEWS                                  No. 25 

Summer Term Parents’ Forum 
 

Next term I plan to hold another Parents’ Forum on 14th May at 2.30. The agenda is very much set by 
parents and I have had several requests for me to share all the things we do as a school for PE and 
sport. If parents would like to talk through other aspects of school life, please do email the school 
office and we’ll compile a list of other agenda items. I shall release the full agenda closer to the 
meeting date. Please do put the date in your diary and come and join us next term. 
 

One of the things that came from the Spring Term Parents’ Forum was a request to look at our start 
times with the aim to make them a little later to help parents get children to school on time. We have 
shared this suggestion with governors. This includes the requirement that school registers are taken 
at the same time in each key stage so that the school day starts and finishes at the same time for 
every child in school. 
With this in mind we are asking parents to complete this 1 minute survey sharing what time they 
would find most helpful for the school day to start (and finish). 
 

 
  
Our wrap around care would still run from 7.45am to school opening time. Our wrap around care 
would still finish at 5.30pm and all other clubs at 4.15pm they are now.  
Please follow the link below or scan the QR code: 
 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VWRSJV9 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The questionnaire closing date is Tuesday 26th March. We shall share the outcome 
with governors and write to all parents in the summer term with the outcome. 
 
Simon Brown 
Headteacher 

Option 1 
Doors Open 8.30 
Registration: 8.45 
End of day 3.15 
   
This is current Key Stage 2 
timing 

Option 2 
Doors Open 8.35 
Registration: 8.50 
End of day 3.20 
   
This is a compromise between 
both Option 1 and Option 3. 

Option 3 
Doors Open 8.40 
Registration: 8.55 
End of day 3.25 
   
This is closer to the original 
school opening time in 
2022/23 before the 32.5 hour 
was introduced. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VWRSJV9


Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Simon Brown (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

sbrown@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, 

if it is out of school hours, please contact 

the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 

1231 116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to 
bring in any non-perishable 
food items, cleaning products 
or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to 
helping our families and 
community. Thank you very 
much. 

Year 6 camp payments 

A reminder that final payments for 

Year 6 (London) must be made by 

28th March. Please pay online.  

After Easter please can you send in 

£10 cash to the office to cover 

meals on the way home. Thanks. 

Clubs 

ALL clubs have now finished 

apart from after school child 

care. A new club list for the 

summer term will come home 

on the first day back after 

Easter, Monday 15th April. 

There will be one last rugby 

session on Wednesday 27th 

March, 3.15-4.15pm for 

children from Year 3-6. 

LOST 

Chester in Kingfishers has lost 

his new red zipped hoodie 

(plain, no logo). It is named. 

Please check and hand in if 

found. Thank you. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


The Spring term finishes next Thursday 

28th March at 3.15pm (normal time) and 

we reopen for the Summer term on 

Monday 15th April. 

Comic Relief 

A big thank you to everyone who donated to 

Comic Relief last week for our non 

uniform day. A grand total of £186.74 

was raised. 

Wanted! 

Our mud kitchens outside are 

looking rather sad and we 

need your help. Are there any 

kind, talented parents, 

grandparents or relations able 

to build us some new ones? 

We’d also need some wood 

or pallets plus a few old sinks. 

Please contact the office if 

you can help. Many thanks. 

Girls football  

Last Tuesday, 19th March, Alverton girls football team played against Nancledra at Mounts Bay. 

When we arrived we were all very nervous, yet very excited at the same time. At the start, Bea P 

passed the ball to Eva C and this is when we knew that this was going to be a fabulous match. In the 

first  half Nancledra managed to score but luckily Hope scored for Alverton bringing the score to 1-1.  

On Wednesday 20th March the Alverton girls football team played Archbishop Benson up in Truro. 

The Alverton girls were nervous but we still had a lot of excitement. We arrived around 4pm and Mr 

Hammond gave us our positions and we were ready to start. Alverton had the first kick off and we 

started well but unfortunately Archbishop Benson scored in the first half which gave Alverton even 

more determination to score. The second half started and some amazing throws were done by Bea P, 

Isla , Hope and Flo. By the end of the second half Archbishop Benson had managed to score 3 goals 

and by the end of the match the 

score was 4-0 to ABB. They gave us 

a good cheer and Bea P and the 

Alverton team gave ABB an even 

bigger cheer for their  amazing play. 

Mr Hammond and Mr Holcroft were 

immensely proud. Although the 

girls are now unfortunately out of 

the cup we still beat the boys by 

one goal. The team was Bea P, Isla, 

Hope, Alarna, Flo, Evie, Seren and 

the amazing goalie, who won 

woman of the match, Matilda. 

By Isla and Bea P 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


DIARY DATES 

Thursday 28th March 

3.15pm 

School closes at 3.15pm for Easter holidays 

Friday 29th March-Sunday 14th April Easter holidays 

Monday 15th April School opens for summer term 

Hi everyone, I’m feeling a little worried tonight as I write this, but let me explain…I’ve been doing 

some reading and discovered that while all of us absolutely love the children in our care (and would 

do anything for them) many of us find parenting hard. This worries me because I always assumed we 

all knew that, but no, some of you are giving yourselves a hard time because being 

a parent is an incredibly tough job. Plus it comes with zero pay, ridiculous hours 

and no holidays or sick day allowances. Are you one such parent? Are you being 

hard on yourself because it’s not always easy? If so, please come to me, I can soon 

tell you how hard it was/is and how there were times when I honestly thought I 

couldn’t do it properly. But we’re all doing our best, and that’s just great. My very 

best wishes, Mrs D x  

STARS OF THE WEEK 
  

Little Foxes   

Little Owls   

Kittiwakes   

Curlews   

Puffins   

Owls    

Kingfishers  TO BE ANNOUNCED ON MONDAY 
Trencrom   
Lanyon   

Kerris    

Bodrifty   

Bosigran   

Kenidjack   

Lunchtime Star   










